
From: Roushan Walsh [mailto:roushan.walsh@nat.awu.net.au]  

Sent: Tuesday, 7 February 2017 7:20 PM 
To: AMOD 

Cc: Chambers - Clancy DP 
Subject: Re: AM2014/227: Fitness Industry Award and AM2014/245: Sporting Organisations Award 

 
Dear AMOD Team,  
 
We refer to the Directions of  14 December 2016 in the matters above. 
 
Parties were asked to make any request for a hearing by 7 February 2017. 
 
As such, the AWU requests a hearing in regards to the issue of ordinary hours under both awards and in 
regards to classification descriptors for the swim industry under the Fitness Industry Award. 
 
Kind regards, 
  

Roushan Walsh 

National Legal Officer 
The Australian Workers' Union 
Level 10, 377-383 Sussex Street, Sydney, NSW 2000 
p.02 8005 3316 | f.02 8005 3300 
roushan.walsh@nat.awu.net.au | www.awu.net.au 
AWU Twitter: www.twitter.com/AWUnion 
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